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 Momentum Matters 

Summer is here, and with it comes energy, momentum, and a fresh chance to 
lead with purpose. The Presidents Club of Dayton has been hard at work, and 
I want to thank each of you for your continued commitment to Dayton’s civic 
fabric. June is a busy month with celebrations and observances. Here is a 
reminder of one observance and one national holiday. There are many more, 
celebrate and enjoy the month of June. 
Flag Day is Saturday, June 14. Celebrating the adoption of the American 
Flag. 
Juneteenth (short for June Nineteenth) is a U.S. holiday that marks the end of 
slavery in the United States — specifically, the day when the last enslaved 
people were officially freed, on June 19, 1865, in Galveston, Texas. 

 
2025 Citizen Legion of Honor Update 

Nominations for the 2025 Citizen Legion of Honor are now closed. Thank you 
to everyone who submitted. The honoree will be announced later this month, 
and preparations are underway for this year’s luncheon on October 8, 2025, at 
the Sinclair Conference Center. More details to follow. 

 
Join us for our monthly Lunch & Learn on 

Wednesday, June 18, 2025  
Meet Katie Meyer, President and CEO of Downtown Dayton 
Partnership(DDP). She leads the charge for economic 
development and revitalization in the heart of Dayton. From 
new investments to long-term growth plans, Katie is at the 
center of it all. Get the latest updates on how many dollars are 

being invested downtown—and what that means for the future. Got questions? She’s 
got answers. 
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In case you missed it, Dan Edwards, a powerhouse in media and 
communication, spoke to us last month about Body Language. He is a graduate of the 

prestigious Body Language Institute in 
Washington, D.C., and one of the nation’s 
rare Master-Certified Professional 
Development speakers, an expert in 
decoding and teaching the Science of 
Body Language to help others lead, 
influence, and connect with impact. 

        
Learning body language is important to 

people in nonprofit organizations because it enhances communication, strengthens 
relationships, and increases the effectiveness of outreach and leadership. Here's why: 

1. Builds Trust and Connection – Nonprofits often rely on community 
engagement, donor relations, and volunteer coordination. Understanding body 
language helps staff and leaders appear approachable, sincere, and confident, 
which builds trust with stakeholders. 

2. Improves Communication – A large portion of communication is nonverbal. 
Being able to read cues such as eye contact, posture, and facial expressions 
allows nonprofit professionals to gauge interest, confusion, or discomfort, and 
adjust their message accordingly. 

3. Enhances Fundraising and Advocacy – Interpersonal interactions during 
fundraising appeals or advocacy efforts are more successful when the speaker 
can effectively project confidence, empathy, and passion—often communicated 
through nonverbal behavior. 

4. Strengthens Team Dynamics – Understanding body language helps in 
resolving conflicts, motivating volunteers, and fostering a positive work 
environment by recognizing when team members may be stressed, disengaged, 
or need support. 

5. Boosts Public Speaking and Leadership Presence – Leaders in nonprofit 
settings often speak at events, lead meetings, or appear in public. Strong, 
confident body language improves their presence and influence. 

We want More……We will have him back……Stay Tuned!!! 
 

Citizen Legion of Honor • Wednesday, October 8, 2025 • Sinclair 
Conference Center “The Great Hall.” 
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IN-PERSON LUNCH MEETING Put our monthly lunch 
meetings (the third Wednesday of every month) on your Calendar 
and listen to speakers who can bring informative material to share 
with your membership. Join us on Wednesday, June 18, 2025, 
from 11:30a.m.-1:00p.m. at The Dayton Woman’s Club 225 N. 

Ludlow St., Dayton, Ohio 45402. 
Pray for Peace, 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Information of Events from our Clubs and Community 
 

Please pass these newsletters on to your members because this information should be 
distributed to support our member organizations like yours, we all do excellent work in this 
community and the work we do needs to be acknowledged for others to see and promote 
growth for our service member organizations. Do not hesitate to send your fundraising 
information and events to us to publish. Our website is very professional, and our member 
organizations should verify the information accurately. 
Here is the Membership Application for your organization to download and submit with 
update information for 2025-2026  pcod_application_2025.pdf (presidentsclubdayton.org) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Veronica Bedell-Nevels 
Priority Plus Realty, Inc. Broker/Owner 
President, The Presidents Club of Dayton 
Chair-Greater Dayton Realtist Foundation 
Past President-Twentig, Inc. 
Past President-The Ohio Realtist Association 
Past President-Greater Dayton Realtist Association 
937-540-0088  /  937-603-1500 
president@presidentsclubdayton.org 
veronica.priorityplusrealty@gmail.com 
 

https://presidentsclubdayton.org/phocadownload/pcod_application_2024.pdf
mailto:president@presidentsclubdayton.org
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Value of Membership in The Presidents Club of Dayton 
 

The Presidents Club of Dayton is a Non-Profit organization that accomplishes many things 
in our community and with your help can do more: 
 
We are providing paid members (only $100 annual membership fee) free use of our Zoom 
Account for meetings with no time limit. Just schedule your meeting through Tony Massoud 
via presidentsclubdayton@aol.com to make sure the time you want is available. We will 
provide assistance for you to log on and use. 
 
We are co-sponsors for the Bob Chiles Golf Outing, The Presidents Club of Dayton with 
Miami Valley Military Affairs Association since 1990 has donated over $171,000 to the Fisher 
houses & over $19,000 to First Sergeant’s Association at WPAB. Next year’s event is May 
9th. 

 
Our Citizen Legion of Honor Award is one of the most Prestigious Volunteer Awards in our 
community. We announced the 5th Scholarship, The Anthony (Tony) Massoud Scholarship 
and donated to Sinclair College for the 5 Scholarships, each received $2500. Our current 
endowment for the 5 Scholarships is self-sustaining to help maintain higher education for 
worthy students in our area who achieve high scholastics and volunteerism. The Presidents 
Club has raised over $400,000 for Sinclair Scholarships because organizations like yours 
over the years with their $100 membership fee, and fund-raising support have helped raise 
these monies. 
 
The Presidents Club’s Citizen Legion of Honor Award’s Program Booklet listed each 
Club/Organization Presidents Club Member. Annual Membership Dues for 25-26 will be 
sent in November. 
Your organization will have a page in the Presidents Club Website. This is a great tool for 
promoting your organization to prospective members. Your organization's contact 
information and website link plus any marketing materials can be included on this website. 
Our webmaster does all the work that you submit to be included. 
 
We secure excellent speaker programs, and we share them with our members for their use. 
See excellent Program regarding Non-Profit Website Dayton Serves 
https://youtu.be/nKWgyPPduiA  
The Presidents Club of Dayton will advertise your organization's events and fund-raising 
activities in our monthly newsletters as well as the Presidents Club Facebook Page. 
 
We place your organization’s name in our programs for the Outstanding Volunteer Award 
Ceremony and the Citizen Legion of Honor Award. 
 
Presidents Club, Inc. | Outstanding Club Member Breakfast and Citizen Legion of Honor Award. 
Presidents Club, Inc. | Citizen Legion of Honor Award 
Presidents Club Brochure that provides all the activities of The Presidents Club of Dayton.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:presidentsclubdayton@aol.com
https://youtu.be/nKWgyPPduiA
https://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/sponsored/2-uncategorised/33-outstanding-club-member-breakfast.html
https://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/sponsored/2-uncategorised/34-citizen-legion-of-honor-award.html
https://www.presidentsclubdayton.org/MiscDocs/PCoD_Club_Brochure.pdf
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Presidents Club Members can use Zoom Meeting Free for Paid Members 
 
• The Presidents Club of Dayton has subscribed to Zoom for the purpose of 
providing our member organizations a way to conduct virtual online meetings that 
they can use. Your organization can schedule programs and board meetings using 
Zoom and it is free to our members if you reserve time ahead of others, and your 
membership for 2024-25 has been paid.  

• Our subscription provides unlimited meetings for up to one hundred 
participants for each meeting. You can try this on your own, if you have any 
problems, contact Tony Massoud daytoncivitanclub@gmail.com or 
daaf.org@gmail.com or text 937-238-0595. 

• A. For your organization to use Zoom, these are the appropriate steps you 
must take to use Zoom.  

• B. Please email the details to tmassoud211@cs.com and include in the 
details of the meeting who the Leader will be with their email address, do you 
want a password for your participants to enter Zoom or Waiting Room or Both. Do 
you want your meeting videotaped? Tony Massoud will set up your 
organization’s Zoom meeting for you if you need help contact Tony.  

• Use someone who is familiar with Zoom. It is quite easy to use with a 
computer, laptop, smartphone, or telephone. You can share this with your 
organization for them to learn https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-
us/articles/206618765-Zoom-Video- 
Tutorials?flash_digest=49b103a7faa18733bc195ebf5e0c2be49b6fc460  

• Using Zoom to watch a video presentation from Phoenix, Az for the Civitan 
Club proves that Zoom can be a useful tool for your organization. Please watch 
https://youtu.be/KBRPvf3IFXg  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:daytoncivitanclub@gmail.com
mailto:daaf.org@gmail.com
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206618765-Zoom-Video-%20Tutorials?flash_digest=49b103a7faa18733bc195ebf5e0c2be49b6fc460%20
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206618765-Zoom-Video-%20Tutorials?flash_digest=49b103a7faa18733bc195ebf5e0c2be49b6fc460%20
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206618765-Zoom-Video-%20Tutorials?flash_digest=49b103a7faa18733bc195ebf5e0c2be49b6fc460%20
https://youtu.be/KBRPvf3IFXg
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Personal Message: As a volunteer of The Presidents Club of Dayton, it has been 
an awesome experience to put the hours into the Annual Breakfast Best Member 
Appreciation Award to be able to read every accolade our members write for their 
selected people. It really is an eyeopener to see the vast number of awesome 
volunteers receiving their certificates. 
 
The PowerPoint slides that were scrolling on the screen during the event have been 
updated with the photo of the recipient accepting it. All the time I put into doing 
this brings many reasons why I will continue to do it again next year God Willing! 
 
I asked Mike Leibold to change the input process for events for members and 
others to enroll in events and give the organizations the ability to make one entry 
and pay with a credit card or check. Just enter the names of the ticket holders and 
include their email and the system will send an email with their ticket. 
 
Please  purchase your Citizen Legion of Honor Award tickets now so we do not 
have to spend the time chasing the clubs down to support this event. As a member 
in good standing with the Presidents Club, each seat is $10 less than the Public. 
Members tickets are $45:  Manning & Associates CPAs, LLC - Citizen Legion of 
Honor Award 2025 - PCoD MEMBER TICKET 
 
The Public can buy their seats for $55.  
 
If you appreciate the work I’m doing, please order a Wreath Across America in the 
Civitan Flyer below. 
 
Best Regards! 
 
Tony Massoud  
Anthony Massoud | Solar and  
Inducted into the 2024 Ohio Veterans Hall of Fame 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SA0WraF51dQ&t=3s 
Renewable Energy Consultant for http://www.supernovaenergy.solar  
http://www.civitan.org/dayton  
 

 
 
 

https://pcod.wildapricot.org/event-6168873
https://pcod.wildapricot.org/event-6168873
https://cardly.me/anyhonymassoud#cardly-call
https://cardly.me/anyhonymassoud#cardly-call
https://cardly.me/anyhonymassoud#cardly-call
https://cardly.me/anyhonymassoud#cardly-call
http://www.supernovaenergy.solar/
http://www.civitan.org/dayton
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The Civitan Club would love to help see as many veterans as possible remembered and 
honored December 13, 2025, and ask for your support to make it happen. There are more than 
60,000 veterans laid to rest at Dayton National Cemetery. You can find all of their event details 
by visiting our website at: www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/OH0388P.   

http://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/OH0388P
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https://daytonwomansclub.org/ 
 

Join us for Lunch! 
Every Wednesday 
from 11 am – 1 pm 
Open to the public 

Carryout is also available – please call the office at 937-228-1124 
 
June Events: 
High Tea with Harpist Leah Estes 

 
Saturday, June 7, 2025 -2:00 PM    4:00 PM 
Join us for our June High Tea, featuring live harp music by Leah Estes. Enjoy a 
three-course tea service in our historic Victorian mansion, accompanied by the 

soothing sounds of one of Dayton’s finest harpists. Seating is limited—reserve your spot today! 
$38 DWC Members, $45 General Public 

ADVANCE TICKETS REQUIRED 
 

Women Veterans Day Celebration - Thursday, June 12, 2025  5:30 PM    7:00 PM 
Join us on June 12 as we honor Women Veterans Day with special guest speaker Abby Auclair, a local Vietnam 
War veteran and Army nurse. FREE for Women Veterans, $15 for all other guests 
Beverages & light snacks will be served 

 
Pre-Dinner Theater: Saint-Saens Organ Symphony - Friday, June 13, 2025  5:30 PM    7:30 PM 
Planning to attend the Saint-Saëns Organ Symphony? Begin your evening with a delicious, themed dinner at 
the Dayton Woman’s Club. Enjoy soup, salad, entrée, dessert, and beverage in our elegant historic setting—
just a short walk from the Schuster Center. 

$45 adults, $21.50 for children 
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 

 
Navigating Change With Courage - Tuesday, June 17, 2025  5:30 PM    7:00 PM 
Join us June 17 for the launch of our Woman Matters Speaker Series—an evening of inspiring stories and 
practical life insights from the authors of Widows Among Us. 
$15 per person optional box dinners available for $15 
 
Soroptimist Club 2025 Celebration with a High Tea Party June 21st . Donation $30 to attend register 
www.daytonsoroptimist.org  
 
Reservations are required two days in advance for parties of 5 or more. To make a reservation, call 
937-228-1124 and leave a message. 
Private lunches for groups over 20 can be scheduled any day of the week.  Pre-registration required. 

 
Our menu changes monthly – please check our website: 

https://daytonwomansclub.org/  
Brook Beeker | Favorite Chef presented by Carla Hall  

https://daytonwomansclub.org/
http://www.daytonsoroptimist.org/
https://daytonwomansclub.org/
https://favchef.com/2025/brook-beeker
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